
All learning together, creating moments to celebrate.

Pixmore is a happy and safe school where we:

Respect ourselves and others

Embrace individuality

Celebrate culture and diversity

Inspire a love of learning.
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Sohere we are in the last weekof an incrediblybusyterm at Pixmoreand just to add to the ΨōǳǎȅƴŜǎǎΩ
youwill seethat this final newsletterof the calendaryearhashada makeover!
Yourthoughtson the layoutandcontentarewarmlywelcome- youcanemailthem in, speakto myselfor
Mrs Willansat the gatein the morningor just write a note. A big thankyou to CatherineDock,oneof our
ParentGovernorswith putting togetherthe format.
I would like to wishall our children,parentsandcarersbestwishesfor the festiveseasonandseeyou all
in 2019!

5ƻƴΩǘ forget we finish at NOON on the last day of term (Friday 21st December)
and children return to school on TUESDAY 8THJANUARY 2019 . 

e ir needsto be tied backand that boys hair should not have shavedlines or designsin them ςsave
thesefor the holidays.

Mrs Evanõs Head Lines
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Congratulationsto the SchoolChoir who performed brilliantly at the GardenHouseHospiceCarol
Concertandthe CommunityCarolConcert!
TheY5&6 CarolConcerton Tuesday18th Decemberat St. tŀǳƭΩǎchurch,Letchworthat 2pm and 6pm
andYr3&4Ωǎperformanceof Ψ{ŀƴǘŀΩǎIƻƭƛŘŀȅΩison Wednesday19th Decemberat the school.
If youƘŀǾŜƴΩǘdonesoalready,pleasecontactthe schooloffice for tickets. Forparentalinformationwe
ŘƻƴΩǘchargefor ticketsbut hold a retiring collection. Thisyearour collection,it will be for Ψ/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴin
bŜŜŘΩandthe/ƘǳǊŎƘΩǎchosencharityΨIŜǊǘǎYoungHomelessΩ.
Wesadlysaidgoodbyeto Mrs Haynesin Octoberwho hasreturnedto her nativeAustraliato enjoyher
retirementandwelcomedMrsDoherty,who isworkingwith 3W.
PleasemakesureŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎlong hair is tied backand that shavedstylesare kept asholidayhaircuts
onlyasthey arenot appropriatefor school
Mrs Inmanhasaskedif families could savesmall cardboxes,tubes and Tobleroneshapedboxesfor
our art work aspart of the whole schoolΨWriting ProjectΩnext term. All will be revealednext term!

School Governors

Theschoolgovernorsmet in schoollast weekand heardall about the ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎProςactiveSchoolCouncil
and all the rolesǘƘŜȅΩǾŜtaken on includingorganisingaΨ[ƛǘǘŜǊpick¦ǇΩrota to keepthe schoolgrounds
tidy!
Although we have some interest in the Parent Governor vacancy. It has been decided that we will
rescheduleelectionsfor the newyear. Sowatchthisspacein 2019.

Merry Christmas
and a Happy New Year!
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WheelchairBasketball
Somechildren from year 6 enjoyed a fantastic new sport
called zone ball. The game involveswheelchairbasketball
players and running basketball players to include all
children. Theteamhada greattime finishingsecondin their
groupand just missingout on the final. Well doneto all the
children,I knowtheyhadlotsof fun!

BocciaCountyFinals
Our fantasticbocciateam travelledto WodsonParkin Wareto compete
in the countyfinals. Theycompetedin the under19categoryagainstthe
best in our area. Theteamdid reallywell, finishing3rd in the countyand
pickingup the bronzemedal!

U11KidsCupFootball
The Pixmore football team took part in a football
tournamentat Stevenageacademy. A different footballing
environmentand challengefor the team to take part in.
Theyplayedsomegreat football but just missedout on a
semi-finalspot. Agreatteamperformance!

SpeedStacks
Someyear3 childrenrepresentedthe schoolat a recentSpeed
Stackhost night to improve their speed stackingskill with
some unique challenges. They had lots of fun and really
enjoyed the different challengeson the night. Well done
Team!

TableTennis
Some year 6 children represented the school at a table
tennishostnight againstStMary'sschool. Thechildrenreally
improved on the night and loved playing some
different childrenfrom another school. All the team won at
leastone gamewith somechildrenwalkingawaywith some
medalsfor their efforts.

A specialmessageto all the childrenat Pixmorefor their efforts and enthusiasmin PElesson,clubsand
schoolfixtures this term. Youare a great credit to our school,your love of beingactiveis shownin your
lessons. It's great to seeso manychildrenplayingand competingin sport out of school,especiallywhen
you comeinto schoolto shareyour successwith us. I look forward to givingmore opportunitiesto other
youngsportingheroesin our schoolin the newyear.

Merry Christmasand I hopeeveryone has a lovely holiday! Mr Willard #teampixmore
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Well done to the whole SchoolCouncilwho gavean excellentpresentationto the whole GoverningBody
on Monday10th January. Thechildrenspokeconfidentlyandexplainedtheir individualroles,talkedabout
what they havedoneso far, andtheir plansfor next term. Thechildrenhavemadea brilliant start in their
new roles,bringingideasto the meetingsandmakingsurethat the viewsof their classesare shared. Next
term the childrenwill be attendinga parent forum to talk about their role andserverefreshments,writing
and collectingarticlesfor a schoolmagazine,meetingwith adultsin schoollinked to their individualroles,
showing parents around the school, decidingon charities they would like to support and considering
genderstereotypes. Welldone,also,to LucySowden,oneof the Year5 SchoolCouncillors,for her personal
project in recruiting Litter Pickerswho go out everyFridaylunchtime to collect rubbish from the school
grounds. Welldone,also,to the teamof Litter Pickerswho all help to keepthe playgroundandschoolclear
of rubbish.

Thankyou to thosewho attended the ParentForumon 5th Decemberfor your contributions,and lively
and honest comments. Carolineand Kath,two of our governors,fed backon the pupil view interviews
they completedrecently. We speakwith the childrenat regularintervalsabout their learningto gaintheir
viewsabout their experiences,andusethis to inform anypossiblechanges,aswell asto celebratethings
that aregoingwell. CarolineandKathnoted that the Year3 childrenmentionedhow well the transitionto
Pixmorewent, that they feel safe and comfortableat schooland love learning. Pleasesee the Parent
Forum minutes on our website for more commentsand details. Information wassharedabout parent
coursesrunningin January,includingConfidenceBuildingfor adults,Maths for parentsof childrenin Year
3 and 4, and a well-being coursefor parentsand children acrossthe school. Pleasesee that attached
flyers for details, which can also be found on the parent Facebookpage. Parentswere asked to
contribute to the review of our ethos,valuesand missionstatementwith ten word which sum up what
Pixmoremeansto them. Theircontributionswill be includedwith othersfrom childrenandstaff. Thenext
ParentForumis on Wednesday16th January2019ςall arewelcome

Manyof you will havenoticedthe new JTAs,ConnorWoods,RoxanneChamberlain,ChloeFoxandEvelyn
Dunne,in their high visibility jackets,patrolling outside the schoolat the beginningof the day, checking
that parentsand carersare parkingsafelyand showingconsiderationtowards local residents. Thisis an
important role, which the childrenhaveshowngreat enthusiasmfor. Theyhavecome into schoolearly
everyTuesdayandThursdayto do their patrol, makingnote of the numberof carsparkedcorrectlyΧ..and
incorrectly!Thankyou for showingyour respectand understandingto the childrenin helpingus to keep
yourchildrensafeoutsideour schoolgrounds,andwell doneto the childrenfor their commitment

School Council
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Other useful information

HertfordshireGet Into TeachingEvents2018
At Teachin Herts (managedby Herts for Learning), we work on behalf of over 525 Hertfordshire
shareholdingschoolsto raisethe profile of our job searchwebsiteon which schoolscanmanageall of
their schoolvacancies. Encouragingpeople to careerchangein to teachingor to considerteachingas
their first careeris a vital part of our work andwe would like you andyour extendedfamily andfriends
to supportusin gettingthe word out aboutour nextseriesof events.
The next event is suitable for those interested in teachingas their first career or are consideringa
careerchangein to teaching.

Hertfordshire Get Into Teaching EventςSaturday 19th January 9:30am ς1:00pm
Location: FearnhillSchool, IcknieldWay West, Letchworth, SG6 4BA

http://bit.ly/DelegateSat19Jan
The TeacherRecruitment JobsFairswhich follow in 2019 are for experiencedteachers looking for
teachingjobs in Hertfordshire, those looking to secureyour first teachingpost or those looking for
support andadviceto return to teaching; you will be able to meet schoolswith vacanciesfaceto face.
Therewill alsobe anopportunity to meet teachingschoolsanduniversitytrainingprovidersfaceto face
for an informal discussionabout startingor changingin to a careerin teaching. Therewill be a seriesof
workshopswhichsupporteachof thesegroups. Attachedwith this messageare two flyersand further
information canbe found on our TeacherRecruitmentEventspagesalongwith a link for delegatesto
bookon to eachoneof the events.

To register for any of the events please follow the links below:
Teacher Recruitment Jobs Fair at Watford - Saturday9th February 2019 9:30am ς1:00pm

Location:tŀǊƳƛǘŜǊΩǎSchool, High Elms Lane, Watford, WD25 0UU
Delegate registration survey - http://bit.ly/TRF9thFeb

Teacher Recruitment Jobs Fair at Letchworth - Saturday23rd March 2019 9:30am ς1:00pm
Location: FearnhillSchool, IcknieldWay West, Letchworth, SG6 4BA

Delegate registration survey - http://bit.ly/TRF23rdMarch
Teacher Recruitment Jobs Fair at Cheshunt - Saturday 11th May 2019 9:30am ς1:00pm

Location:  Goffs-ChurchgateAcademy, College Road, Cheshunt, EN8 9LY
Delegate registration survey - http://bit.ly/TRF11thMay

We will sendyou a reminder, FAQsand joining instructionswith more detail just before the fair you
havebookedon to sothat youŘƻƴΩǘmissout on the day.

Thank you to all those that have supported our events, we are pleased to report that the Christmas Fair 
raised over £1000 and the Christmas Disco raised £700.
We now look forward to the events for 2019 ςMinute to Win It, Film night for Yr3&4, Easter Raffle, 
Summer Disco, and the very popular Summer BBQ.  Further details of these events will be advertised 
near the time.

https://www.teachinherts.com/
https://www.hertsforlearning.co.uk/
http://www.teachinherts.com/recruitment-events/hertfordshire-teacher-recruitment-events.htm
http://bit.ly/DelegateSat19Jan
http://www.teachinherts.com/recruitment-events/hertfordshire-teacher-recruitment-fair-9-feb-2019.htm
http://bit.ly/TRF9thFeb
http://www.teachinherts.com/recruitment-events/hertfordshire-teacher-recruitment-fair-23-mar-2019.htm
http://bit.ly/TRF23rdMarch
http://www.teachinherts.com/recruitment-events/hertfordshire-teacher-recruitment-fair-11-may-2019.htm
http://bit.ly/TRF11thMay


Regular Reminders

Å Please remember that the school is located in a residential area.
Å Park considerately. Do not block driveways or park on yellow lines. 
Å Do not leave other children in the car whilst you pick up your child(ren.)
Å Please do not drive into school grounds at any time unless you have received a 

permit from school to do so.
Å Think about parking at St tŀǳƭΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻƴ tƛȄƳƻǊŜ ²ŀȅΣ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 

on Norton Way South. The school has arrangements with both churches to allow 
ǎŀŦŜ άǇŀǊƪ ŀƴŘ ǿŀƭƪέ ŀǘ ŘǊƻǇ-off and pick up times.

Parking

Å Please wait to pick up your children from clubs by the Year 6 door.
Å Club leaders will always check that children are collected and arrangements 

checked so we know who has been picked up.
ÅWe will always keep children safe in school until picked up by a parent/carer. If 

parents are not there to collect at the expected time, or at an agreed meeting 
point, children are to come back into school, where they will be safe.

Å Please check Parentmail and your mobile phone (if you have registered for our 
text messages) as we will send club cancellation messages through these.

Clubs

School

Meals

Å The school office opens at 8.00 AM and remains open until 4.30PM.
Å The office gets very busy at the beginning and ends of the school day, so messages 

may go to the answerphone as the office staff are dealing with face-to-face 
enquiries.

Å You can contact the school office to report absences by email at 
admin@pixmore.herts.sch.uk, by phone on 01462 620 555 or via the Absence 
Report on ParentMail

Ways to contact us

Pixmore Junior School, Rushby Mead, 
Letchworth Garden City, SG6 1RS

admin@pixmore.herts.sch.uk 

01462 620555
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http://www.pixmore.herts.sch.uk/

School

Office

Å School meals costs £2.50 a day or £12.50 a week.
Å Payment should be made before or on the morning of your child taking a meal.
Å If your child holds a debt of £5.00 or more, we will not be able to provide any 

further meals until the debt is cleared in full, and any further meals paid for in 
advance of receiving.  Note you will be required to provide a Home Packed Lunch 
until the debt is cleared. 

Å If you think you may be eligible for Free School Meals, please apply online via 
www.hertfordshire.org.ukor talk to Mrs Jarvis in confidence who will help with 
your application.

mailto:admin@pixmore.herts.sch.uk
http://www.hertfordshire.org.uk/
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Dates for your diary
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*Year Group Assemblies
These taken place on Thursdays at 9.30am and parents and carers are welcome.
Pleasewait on the Year6 playgroundat the backof the schoolandoncethe yeargroupis readyyou
will be invited in. Pleasealsoexit the sameway. Pushchairscanbe left at the backof the hall.
We have tried to put in assemblies across the term and we will stick to these as much as possible

Academic Year 2018-19

AUTUMN TERM 2018
18/12/18 - Year 5 & 6 Carol Service at St Pauls Church 2pm and 6pm
19/12/18 - Year 3 & 4 Christmas Performance at School 2pm and 6pm
20/12/18 - Christmas Lunch
21/12/18 - Last Day of Term ςEarly Finish at NOON

SPRING TERM 2019
07/01/19 - INSET Day (School Closed)
08/01/19 - Children return to school
17/01/19 - Year 3 Roman Workshop
25/01/19 - Year 4 Viking Quest at Royal Gunpowder Mills
08/02/19 - PSA Event: Minute to Win It
18-21/02/19 - HALF TERM
28/02/19 - PSA Event:  Year 3 & 4 Film Night
07/03/19 - World Book Day
07-08/03/19 - Book Fair
29/03/19 - Long School Reports sent home
02/04/19 - Parent / Teacher Consultations ς3.30-7.00pm
05/04/19 - PSA Event:  Easter Raffle
05/04/19 - Last Day of Term ςNormal Finish at 3.15pm

SUMMER TERM 2019
23/04/19 - Children return to School
06/05/19 - BANK Holiday (School Closed)
13-17/05/19 - SATs week
17/05/19 - PSA Event:  Sponsored Bounce
21/05/19 - School Group Photographs
27-31/05/19 - HALF TERM
03/06/19 - PSA Event:  Quiz Night at the CultivoLounge
06/06/19 - PSA Event:  Summer Disco
24-28/06/19 - Year 6 Residential Trip to Butlins, Skegness
04-05/07/19 - Year 4 Camping Stay
12/07/19 - PSA Event:  Summer BBQ
19/07/19 - Last Day of Term ςEarly Finish at 2pm
22/07/19 - OCCASIONAL Day (School Closed)
23-24/07/19 - INSET Days (School Closed)
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